

Shire of Adora Meeting 4th March 2016

MINUTES OF MEETING

Meeting commenced: 7:45pm

Present: Benny, Simon, Jenny, Renee, Rachael, Adele and Anthony

Apologies: Warwick, Brian, Shannon

1. Previous Minutes:

- No comments or changes made.
- Accepted by Jenny.
- Seconded by Benny.

2. Festival Preparation:

- a) Simon asked who is attending festival. Affirmative responses from: Jenny, Benny, Warwick & Renee + 2 kids, Simon, Brian, Adele + 1, Rachael, Anthony, Lynn & Cass (Merchanting), Emily & Maverick + 2 kids (coming for Sat and Sun only).
- b) Renee read out message from Festival Slumlord (Warwick). See attached document. (Answer to many of the questions asked in document: all the stuff we need is at Simon's house, including the 2nd pavilion purchased by Simon for \$269).
- c) Warwick and Adele: Festival will include a war against the Asylum household. Their majesties wish us to appear before them to explain why we have declared war so that fighters may declare their allegiances.

3. Adele spoke about newcomers:

- a) Affiliation should happen soon, maybe as early as Friday.
- b) Demo for clubs and societies day on 10/3/16: there will be a photo booth on the day as well as rapier and heavy fighting demonstrations. If anyone wants to bring A&S projects to display and/or work on please feel free. Remember to bring garb, swords, shields and armour for the demos.
- c) Newcomers Feast date and time to be advised.

4. Omnia:

- a) Osric (Anthony) has volunteered to run the next Omnia. Simon thanked him for this and mentioned that it is a good event for our appearance in the Kingdom and good for exposure.
- b) Anthony is looking into the idea of using axe-throwing as well as spear- and knife-throwing, although we are unsure if this is SCA legal.

5. Flametree Ball:

- a) Simon asked for volunteers to steward and run this year's Flametree Ball. We are running out of time as it is usually held in May.

Meeting closed: 9:30pm